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Greetings all.  It was good to see many of you at the annual meeting in Boston.  The minutes of the ASGLE business meeting follow.  

One item that has come up since that meeting is the tax status of ASGLE.  We currently have no status with the IRS, and while that may be a good thing in principle it is surely time to rectify that.  The amount of money in the treasury practically demands it.  I will be meeting with a lawyer to determine what we need to do in order to be set up as a not for profit institute.  I will report on that in the fall newsletter.   

Other than that, I need to issue an apology for the errors in the last edition of the newsletter.   I will proof-read more carefully in the future.  

Specifically, in Prof. Brent Vine’s note,  in the transcription of the CIL text, he used a font for the "sublinear dot" 
diacritic that evidently didn't come out properly when I translated into the printed text for the newsletter.  It ended up looking like a "cents sign". This is for the form "VOV || IT (p. 10 with fn. 5, p. 11), which should have a sub-linear dot 
under the second "V", but which ended up looking like "VOV c/ || IT"

My apologies to Prof. Vine.

As always, feel free to contact me with comments/suggestions.  As is often the case, there were only a few items submitted for the newsletter this time, so I am distributing it electronically and will only send out paper copies to those few who do not have e-mail addresses on file.  Here are the minutes from the business meeting.

ASGLE met on 9 January 2005 for its regular business meeting at the annual meeting of the APA/AIA for 2005 in Boston, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm

Present at the meeting were Eran Lupu, Cathy Keesling, Fritz Graf, John Traill, George Houston, Patricia Butz, John Morgan, Michael Dixon, Guy Herdeen, Chad Fauber, and Paul Iverson.

The secretary reported that as of 6 Jan 2005 we had 69 members who were paid up through 2004.   Of those 58 are from the U.S., 6 from Canada, and 5 abroad. Membership has dropped off recently.  The secretary continues to send out the newsletter to all those who last paid dues as recently as two years ago, i.e. this year the newsletter went to all those paid through 2002.  That is an effort to entice old members back, but perhaps if they stopped receiving the newsletter, they would miss it and re-join.  

The treasurer reported that there was, as of 6 Jan 2005, a balance of 12, 727.89 in the ASGLE bank account.  Costs associated with the newsletter in 2004 were 177.55.  The only other expenses we had were dues for AIEGL for our joint memberships.

There was a call for nominations for an in-coming Vice-President.  So far, only one had been submitted to the secretary, and that was conditional, the condition being that if anyone else was nominated that person’s name would  be withdrawn.  Catherine Keesling was nominated at the business meeting, thus the other candidate’s name was withdrawn.  Since Prof. Keesling was then the only nominee, the secretary saw no need for an election.  The assembled members agreed and so we are happy to welcome Prof. Keesling to the executive committee as Vice-President.  

Prof. Fritz Graf requested that ASGLE once again offer 100 dollar subsidies for students taking the summer epigraphy seminar to be held at Ohio State University this year.   A motion was made and accepted to grant Prof. Graf’s request to the maximum of 1500.00

Prof. John Morgan proposed that ASGLE offer an award to a student for the best thesis in Greek or Latin Epigraphy on an annual basis as a means of promoting the study of epigraphy.  After some discussion regarding the mechanics of choosing a winner etc. Prof. Morgan agreed to write up a formal proposal that could be put before the membership of ASGLE for a full vote.  (That proposal has not been received as of 19 May 2005).

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm.

Tim Winters

Secretary/Treasurer

Announcements
The Sara B. Aleshire Center for the Study of Greek Epigraphy at the 

University of California, Berkeley is the grateful recipient of a  bequest from the Estate of Professor Michael H. Jameson of Stanford University consisting of 308 paper and latex squeezes of Greek 

inscriptions. All were made by Professor Jameson and many preserve a 

record of inscriptions that he and Mrs. Jameson discovered and studied during their field work in the northeastern Peloponnesos in the 1950s and 1960s, including his own battered squeeze of the Themistokles Decree. Several of these stones are now lost. Included 

are also some inscriptions found in the Agora Excavations and others 

now in the Epigraphical Museum in Athens. There are also a few superb 

drawings of such inscriptions as the archaic laws from Tiryns (SEG 

XXX 380) and the famous lex sacra on lead from Selinous (SEG XLIII 

630).

      A catalogue of the Jameson squeezes is now in preparation and they will soon be integrated into the greater collection of squeezes  housed in the Aleshire Center. For further information about this collection, please consult 

Ronald S. Stroud, 

Department of Classics, 

University of California, 

Berkeley, CA 94720, rsstroud@berkeley.edu.

Tom Elliott seeks additional assistant editors for the ASGLE web-site. Assistant editors cannot be compensated monetarily, but their names will be prominently displayed on the portion of the website to which they contribute their effort. Assistant editors need not be members of ASGLE, although membership in AIEGL or a regional epigraphic society is strongly encouraged! We are particularly interested in recruiting editors outside North America who are "in touch" with epigraphic developments in their region   or specialization. If you are interested in assisting in this way, please contact Tom Elliott (tom_Elliott@unc.edu) indicating your interest and briefly stating:

1. your name, title, email address and institutional affiliation (if any);

2. your qualifications, as you see them;

3.  your motivation for volunteering; and which portion (page or subsection) of the links pages you would be interested in editing.

The Center for Epigraphical Studies at Ohio State Univ. reports that Eran Lupu will be joining the Center this summer and will be helping out with the summer  epigraphy course.  Six students are enrolled in the summer course.  In other news, David Graf of the University of Miami has accepted a fellowship for at the center for next spring.
Dissertations in Progress
Deborah Kamen, Dept. of Classics-UC Berkeley, is currently writing a dissertation under the supervision of Leslie Kurke and Ron Stroud on "Conceptualizing Manumission in Classical Athens."  Her goal is to examine the legal and social status of freed slaves in Athens, as well as the Greek conceptualization of 

manumission.

Necrology

Since the last newsletter, I have heard of two scholars in our field who have passed away.  Prof. Franco Sartori, Professor Emeritus of Ancient History at the University of Padua (ob. 13 Oct. 2004) and Michel Absil a professor in the University of Namur, Belgium (date of death unknown).  

Notes From Members

Carl Anderson (Michigan State University) and Keith Dix (University of  Georgia) have published "Small States in the Athenian Empire: The Case of the Eteokarpathioi" in Syllecta Classica 15 (2004), 1-31.
Martin Miller gave a paper in 
Athens titled "The Athenians vote honors for the regicide Pausanias". 
The paper was given at the Athens Institute for Education and Research, 
12/28 to 12/30/04.
Carlos Galvao-Sobrinho has received a Rome Prize fellowhip from the National Endowment for the Humanities.  He will spend 2005-06 in Rome where he will be working on social aspects of burial rites in the early principate.

Epigraphical Notes

Some Corrigenda to NGSL

I have found a few mistakes in my Greek Sacred Law: A Collection of New Documents (NGSL), Leiden: Brill Academic Publishers 2005 (appeared November 2004). Regrettably, a corrigenda sheet could not be distributed with the book; I would like to note some substantial mistakes here:

P. 69: LSCG 128.1: an erroneous slash (/) has been inserted after the 1st leaf. 

P. 74: first words: for "take an oath" read "have an oath taken." 

P. 75: 2nd paragraph, line 10 and p. 90, line 7 (also p. 103 n. 540 and cf. General Index under phratries): for "Labiadai" read "Labyadai." 

P. 86: 1st line: for "the twelve gods" read "all the gods."

P. 117: no. 1 

Front: 1ine 3: there should be 18 letter spaces in the lacuna, not 19.

Left Side: Insert a hyphen (-) at the beginning of the first entry. In the relevant section of the epigraphical commentary (p. 120) read “seems to” for “two.” What I said about hyphens is better ignored: Daux’s use of them is strictly typographical; I was wrong to understand the small horizontal stroke touching the first iota in the second entry as a hyphen.
Right Side: line 5: for [:] read [. .] (Daux's [:], which I found perplexing at the time since it seemed to occupy a space sufficient for two letters, must stand for [. .]. 

Line 6: [.] should stand before the iota. For alternative readings see M.H. Jameson in S. Goldhill and R. Osborne (eds.), Performance Culture and Athenian Democracy, Cambridge 1999: 330 n. 32 (cf. 329 n. 29).
Restorations 

line 8 (also commentary ad loc. and Greek index under μεις): for Αθην[ησιν] read Ατην[ησιν].
P. 202: note 34: in the last word of the Greek text read epsilon for eta.
P. 235: 5th line: "to become" dropped after "was." 

P. 373: line 11 from the bottom: dashes (- - -: a considerable lacuna) dropped before the epsilon.

Greek Index: under Αθηναι (Geographical Names): Ατηναι should be read for Αθηναι and Ατην[ησιν] for Αθην[ησιν].
Figure 4: the photograph has been printed upside-down.

I note the following in addition:

P. 148, line 4: it would have been, strictly speaking, more correct to say "present their report" for "conduct the euthynai." 

No. 14: it would have been safer to express the date as "First third of the second century B.C."
Given the complexity of the work and its hurried production schedule, I am fully aware that more errors remain. I would therefore be grateful to anyone who could bring these to my attention at the address indicated below in order that they may be corrected in the future here or elsewhere.

Eran Lupu

Department of Classical and Semitic Languages and Literatures 

The George Washington University

Phillips Hall 345 

801 22nd St. NW 

Washington, DC 20052

If you have questions or comments concerning the newsletter, please address them to:

Timothy F. Winters

Secretary/Treasurer, ASGLE

Austin Peay State University

Dept. of Languages and Literature

Clarksville, TN   37044

winterst@apsu.edu

